

KSJ Fortnightly Flyer

Dear Parents/Carers,

The last fortnight has seen the challenges of delivering a quality education and ensuring consistency in excellence increase. I would like to offer my sincerest thanks to the staff at OUR SCHOOL for the enthusiasm and skill that they have maintained through a tough last two weeks. The true testament of a team shines when it all becomes a bit trickier and a bit more challenging. Our team have met that head on and KSJ continues to be a beacon of hope each day.

Coronavirus

As we see cases increasing alarmingly across the North-West, please recall the symptoms to be aware of are:

- A high temperature (above 37.8) even if it does come down with calpol
- A persistent cough (over 1 hour of continuous cough, or 3 separate episode of a dry cough in 24 hours)
- Loss of the sense of taste or smell

At this point the scientific data suggests cases amongst primary school age children continues to be low and steady.

Parents' Evening

Apologies for needing to postpone our planned date for parents evening. We are now hoping to hold a virtual parents' evening during the week beginning 9th November. The usual time system has been set up on the school website for you to identify the most convenient time for you to be contacted. Alternatively, please contact the class teacher on their school email below.

byrne@kingsleystjohns.co.uk

davies@kingsleystjohns.co.uk

cowell@kingsleystjohns.co.uk

raynor@kingsleystjohns.co.uk

senco@kingsley-st-johns.cheshire.sch.uk

Mrs Cowell

Thank you for joining us in our prayers for Mrs Cowell, following her sudden illness. Mrs Cowell is progressing well. She is at home and is working well on her rehabilitation plan. Mrs Cowell is not due to be back in school until at least 16th November, but we also prepare for this to be more likely after Christmas. We will be guided by her care team. She has been helped by the tremendous levels of love and well wishes from our school community.

Next week Barn Owls will have Mrs Heald leading them through an art award on Monday and Tuesday – 2-day art project of skill development. Wednesday and Thursday will be a Primary Science discovery journey with Dr Jo Leonard and Friday Mrs Raynor will be teaching.



Fairy Kingdom

You may have noticed some work going on near the entrance to school. Mrs Jones has been spending time training the willow arch to reach the railings. She has then begun weaving some dried willow into the fencing railings to provide some shelter. Next ideas will be to put down some artificial grass and create some unique tyre seats.

If you would like to donate some fairy world garden products, that would be really appreciated –

doorways, fairies, toadstools etc!







Ribbon please

We would like every child to find a piece of ribbon that they like and bring it into school. The ribbon will need to be between 15cm and 30cm in length.

This will be used to create a dream wall in our fairy land. Many thanks in advance. Please feel free to donate any spare ribbon to school for any children who are unable to source their own.

Job opportunity in our community

Crowton CE are desperately looking for a caretaker. Hours can be flexible up to 20 hr/week.

Norley CE are looking for an SEN TA to support a pupil in their school. Norley are also looking for a Mid-Day Assistant.





Governor Award

One of our school foundation governors, Steve Baker, has been awarded an OBE in the Queen's Birthday Honours List. Steve is dad to Grace and Isabelle, who are rightly very proud of their dad's achievement. Steve has been running every day since February to raise awareness of the 25th Anniversary of the Bosnian genocide. His passionate message to stand up to hate is inspiring many across our country within the world of education and beyond. He has now run for 239 continuous days.



A little bit of Robins to brighten your day

